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Dear parents and carers, 
 
Christmas Theatre Trips.  
  
Both key stages have their theatre 
trips booked in now, (details over-
leaf).  
ParentPay has been set up for you 
to make your payments. Please also 
log on to give your consent. The 
costings of the trips are calculated 
by the ticket price and the cost of 
transport. As a very small school, we 
do find the transport cost dispropor-
tionately high, and try to minimise 
this with smaller coaches.  
The trips are intended to enhance 
your children’s learning and enjoy-
ment.      

 



 

 

Congratulations to all of this week’s  
Lighthorne Heath Heroes! And our Smiler ! 

Thursday  14th November 2019 

Rabbits     48 Dogs     25 

Guinea Pigs    45 Cats     50 

 



 

Diary Dates 
 
 
Friday 15th INSET day– Talk for Reading Training. 
Children not in school. 
Thursday 21st November—Fire Service Visit –R ,Y1 
&Y5 
Friday 22nd  November—Wear your PJ’s to school 
day/ read with your child/Story Time after school. 
Thursday 28th November- School Bingo after School 
Tuesday 10th December– Nativity Performance at 
2.00 
Thursday 12th December—Christmas Fair  
Friday 13th December– ‘Save the Children’ fundraiser, 
Christmas Jumper Day  
Friday 13th December– KS1/R/N– Theatre Visit 
Wednesday 18th December—School Xmas Lunch  
Thursday 19th December—Class Sharing Afternoons  
Friday 20th December– Break up for Christmas holi-
days 
Monday 6th January 2019– Return to school for the 
Spring Term. 
Monday 13th January-Mad Science Assembly 
Wednesday 28th January– KS2—’Boy in a Dress’  
Theatre Visit.  
 
 
 
 



 



 Christmas Dinner - 18th December 2019 
 
Christmas dinner this year is on18th December! Children in years Re-
ception, 1 and 2 will receive this free of charge. If you would like your 
child to receive a Christmas Dinner on Wednesday 18th December 
please log in to your parent pay account by Monday 25 Novem-
ber and give consent under the KS1 Christmas Dinner  item in order to 
book your child's meal. 
 
If you would like your child in Year 3,4,5 and 6 to receive a Christmas 
Dinner on Wednesday 18th December (at a cost of £2.20) please log 
in to your parent pay account  by Monday 25 November and make 
payment under the KS2 Christmas Dinner payment item in order to 
book your child's meal. 
For those children in KS2 who are entitled to a free school meal, we 
will automatically book your child a meal.  Please contact the school 
office by Monday 25 November if you DO NOT want your child to 
have a Christmas meal. 
 
Children in Nursery are invited to join us for Christmas dinner and can 
pay £2.20 for this on ParentPay. Children will need to be picked up at 
the later time of 12.30 on this day. 
 
Please note that we cannot accept any meal requests after Monday 25 
November as the school kitchen cannot place any late food orders. 
If your child normally has a school dinner every day, we will not auto-
matically assume that they will be having a Christmas dinner on 18th 
December and consent/payment for this meal MUST be made sepa-
rately to the appropriate payment item in Parent Pay. 
If you child is poorly on the day of the meal, unfortunately we cannot 
offer a refund as the food will already have been ordered. 
Our Christmas dinner always proves to be a popular event and even if 
your child does not want a Christmas meal, we provide crackers and 
Christmas music for everyone! 



 

The minimum acceptable attendance, as 
stipulated by Warwickshire Local Authori-

ty, is 95%.  
Low attendance results in poorer educa-

tional progress and attainment.  

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child: 
Article 3 (Best Interests of the Child.)  

Reception– 85% 

Year 1/2/3-  88% 

Year 4/5/6– 79% 

Well done to Vulcan Class who had 
the highest attendance at school 

last  week with  88% 
  

Whole school attendance–  84% 



 

Many children have been unwell this last couple of weeks, with 
some in hospital. If your child is poorly and needs to be kept 
off school, please let us know by telephone call to the office on 
the first day of illness, and each day of illness thereafter. Keep 
us informed as to when they are likely to return.  
 
If your child needs to attend a medical appointment, please 
could you provide us with written evidence so that we can up-
date our records. 
 
We are unable to administer any medications, unless  your 
child needs to complete 4 doses a day of prescribed antibiotics, 
in which case we need to see the dosage instructions. 
 
We administer inhalers to children in accordance with parent’s 
instructions. We do regular reviews to ensure that medications 
are kept up to date .      
 
If additional steps need to be taken to re-integrate your child 
after a prolonged absence, please let us know so the we can set 
up a care plan accordingly.   
 
Our Medicines Policy is available for inspection on our website. 



 



 



 

The children really enjoyed planning a fashion show us-
ing various re-cycled items from around the school.  
 
They were able to explore their creative sides and to use 
their imaginations in a fun and engaging way.  
 
It was lovely to see the confidence with which they dis-
played their work, and the results were fabulous ! 

 

Eco Week—Fashion 

Show   



 



 



 


